





Ta'allum Academies - Arrangements for the Start of Semester 2 - All Students - EYFS to Year 12

15th December 2020

Dear Parents

We thank you for your loyal support and patience throughout the last Semester in which we have operated a Blended learning approach and we have seen the gradual and welcome return of students to school. The very high student attendance at Mid and End of Semester 1 exams demonstrates the commitment of our students and their families to achieving successful educational outcomes.

The purpose of this letter is to inform you of the arrangements for immediately after the December break. Details as follows:

- Lessons recommence on January 3rd, 2021. For this first week, Sunday January 3-7th, no students will attend school in person. <u>All</u> lessons during this week will be delivered <u>online</u> according to the normal timetable. (For Years 1 12 via Microsoft Teams and with the regular 'Live' learning for EYFS as at present.
- From Sunday January 10th, 2021, the current rotational attendance model for students will again apply. Your child should attend school on the same days as at present, accessing learning online from home in the usual days.
- Also, on Sunday 10th January, the Ta'allum End of Semester 1 Resit timetable will commence
 for students who missed exams. A timetable and details will be notified directly and posted
 on the website.
- Students' End of Semester 1 Report Cards will be issued by 14th January.

We wish you a very happy National Day and an enjoyable, peaceful December holiday. We look forward to welcoming our students back to online learning on January 3rd and in school in the following week and we hope that a return to school for all students will be soon in the New Year.

Yours faithfully

Principal







ترتيبات انطلاق الفصل الدراسي الثّاني في أكاديميّات "تعلّم" للصّفوف من الرّوضة إلى الثّاني عشر

15 ديسمبر 2020

السادة أولياء الأمور الكرام

تحيّة طيّبة، وبعد:

فإنّنا نود أن نشكركم على دعمكم المخلص وصبركم طوال الفصل الدّراسيّ الأوّل االّذي عملنا في أثنائه وفق نهج التّعلّم المُدمَج، وشهدنا فيه عودة الطّلبة تدريجيًّا إلى مدارسهم. إنّ نسبة حضور الطّلبة المرتفعة جدًّا لاختبارات منتصف ونهاية الفصل الدّراسيّ الأوّل تدلّ على التزام طلبتنا ودعم أولياء أمورهم لتحقيق مخرجات تعليميّة ناجحة.

إنّ الغرض من هذا الخطاب هو تبليغكم بترتيبات الدّوام المدرسيّ الّتي ستُطبّق فور انقضاء إجازة ديسمبر على وفق التقاصيل الآتية:

- استئناف التّدريس ابتداءً من 3 يناير 2021. وفي الأسبوع الأوّل (من الأحد 3 يناير إلى الخميس 7 يناير)، ان يحضر الطّلبة شخصيًا إلى المدرسة. وسوف تقدّم جميع الدّروس في أثناء هذا الأسبوع عن بعد وفق جدول الدّروس المعتاد. (جميع دروس الصّفوف: 1 12 سوف تقدّم عن طريق تيمز Teams، مع الاستمرار في تقديم الدّروس المباشرة للرّوضة والتّمهيديّ وفق المعمول به حاليًا).
- ابتداءً من الأحد 10 يناير 2021، سوف يُستأنف العمل بجدول الدّوام التّناوبيّ المعمول به حاليًا. ويجب على الطّالب/ الطّالبة الحضور إلى المدرسة في الأيّام المخصّصة لذلك، مع تلقّي التّعلّم عن بُعد (من البيت) في الأيّام المحدّدة لذلك.
- وأيضًا، ابتداءً من الأحد 10 يناير 2021، تُجرى اختبارات "تعلّم" الاستدراكيّة للطّلبة الّذين فاتهم أيّ اختبار من اختبارات نهاية الفصل الأوّل. وسوف نبلّغكم بجدول هذه الاختبارات وبمزيد من التّفصيل عبر موقع الأكاديميّة.
 - نشر تقارير الطّلبة لنهاية الفصل الدّراسيّ الأوّل يوم الخميس 14 يناير.

نرجو لكم يومًا وطنيًّا سعيدًا، وإجازة ممتعة آمنة، متطلّعين إلى استقبال طلبتنا عبر التّعلّم عن بُعد يوم 3 يناير، وداخل المدرسة في الأسبوع الثّاني من يناير وفق جدول الدّوام التّناوبيّ، مع أملنا بعودتهم جميعًا إلى المدرسة قريبًا في العام الجديد.

مع أطيب التّحيّات،،،

مدير /ة الأكاديميّة